
 
South Florida Water Management District 

Regulatory Peer Review Forum 
October 21, 2011 

9am – 11am 
SUMMARY 

 
Attendees: 
 
Gerry Ward    Consulting Engineer 
Paul Whalen    TAC Environmental  
Craig Kidwell    Consulting Engineer 
Ken Todd    Palm Beach County 
Fred Roth    Schorah & Associates 
Bonnie McLeod   Mathews Consulting 
Howard Searcy   Ricketts, Inc. 
Ed Weinberg    EW Consultants 
Bob Higgins    Higgins Engineering, Inc. 
Jay Foy    Stormwater J Engineering 
Jorge Szauer    Hagan and Sawyer 
Jonathan Ricketts   Ricketts, Inc. 
Irene Kennedy Quincey  Pavese Law Firm 
Bob Howard    Higgins Engineering, Inc. 
Joseph Walsh   Lake Worth Drainage District 
Luna Phillips    Gunster 
 

        Tony Waterhouse                          SFWMD – Regulation Staff 
        Laurie Donovan                             SFWMD – Regulation Staff    

Steve Sarley    SFWMD – Regulation Staff 
Laura Corry    SFWMD – Palm Beach Service Center 
Damon Meiers   SFWMD – Agricultural Water Programs 
  
 
1. Opening Remarks – Tony Waterhouse 
 
Mr. Waterhouse opened the meeting at about 9:05 am 
 
  
2. Statewide ERP Concept and Permit Streamlining 
 
Mr. Waterhouse led the discussion on the statewide ER.  Discussion points, including 
those raised by meeting attendees included the following;  



• A single statewide ERP rule would not require additional rulemaking by WMDs, 
other than repealing of rules no longer needed. 

• The intent of the statewide rule is to have each WMD retain the technical 
criteria applicable to its geographical area. 

• Exemptions for single family residences that are not part of a larger 
development would likely continue. 

• Noticed permits allow WMDs to provide input on potentially incorrect design. 
• Stormwater review is not required for 10 to 40 acre sites within the SJWMD.  

This is not an option for the SFWMD. 
 
Mr. Waterhouse led a brief discussion of electronic signature submissions and the 
rules required by the Florida Board of Professional Engineers regarding such 
submissions. 
 
Bob Higgins of Higgins Engineering led the discussion on the initiative of landscape 
architects to have the WMDs change the definition of licensed professional.  
Discussion points, including those raised by meeting attendees included the following;   

• There was draft legislation regarding the definition of licensed professional. 
  

Bob Higgins led the discussion on the Numeric Nutrient Criteria (NNC).  Discussion 
points, including those raised by meeting attendees included the following;   

• The current version of the NNC proposes to treat all canals as narrative rather 
than numeric north of Lake Okeechobee and narrative in south Florida. 

• The state rule (DEP) provides more flexibility than the EPA rule. 
• There is concern whether existing permits will have to comply with the NNC 

rule.  
• No existing Basin Management Action Plans address retroactive actions. 
• Not meeting the NNC will not automatically mean that a permittee is in violation. 

 
A general comment was made that the SFWMD’s streamlined permitting process has 
been very effective. 
 
Several documents were handed out in the meeting and are attached for review. 

 
3. Next meeting date/other/topics/adjournment 
 

• Next meeting date is December 2, 2011  
• Meeting adjourned at 10:35am 

 
 
 

ybonilla
Typewritten Text
Handouts below:

ybonilla
Typewritten Text




















	peer_review_oct_21_2011_meeting
	Peer Review Handouts



